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From: themcferrons@gmail.com
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: [EXTERNAL] East Area Plan
Date: Monday, September 28, 2020 8:08:01 PM


Dear Council Members,
We are residents of the east colfax corridor - and a vocal minority of neighbors have suggested that we ought to be
very concerned about potential increased allowable density on adjacent property that would shade our home.    I am
writing to underline that many of us who could be directly affected are not concerned about the minimal negative
inconveniences - given this well thought out, comprehensive plan that is good for our community on so many
levels.  Please don’t let a few “us four and no more” neighbors speak for the vast majority of us that want this plan
instituted for the good of a greater number of community members. 


Feel free to contact us for any further comment.


Kim & Brok McFerron
1539 Madison St


Sent from my iPhone
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From: Rey, Roberto
To: dencc - City Council
Cc: District 1 Comments; Flynn, Kevin J. - CC Member District 2 Denver City Council; Torres, Jamie C. - CC Member


District 3 Denver City Council; Black, Kendra A. - CC Member District 4 Denver City Council; City Council District
5; Kashmann, Paul J. - CC Member District 6 Denver City Council; Clark, Jolon M. - CC Member District 7 Denver
City Council; Herndon, Christopher J. - CC Member District 8 Denver City Coun; District 9; Hinds, Chris - CC
Member District 10 Denver City Council; Gilmore, Stacie M. - CC XA1405 President Denver City Council;
kniechatlarge; Deborah Ortega - Councilwoman At Large


Subject: [EXTERNAL] AARP Support for Diverse Housing in Denver East Area Plan
Date: Friday, November 13, 2020 11:31:04 AM
Attachments: Denver East Area Plan.pdf


Attached please find AARP’s letter supporting the passage of the Denver East Area Plan as approved
by the Denver Planning Board.
 
We support the expansion of affordable housing options throughout the city and oppose the
proposed amendment to the plan that would preserve the priority of single unit housing. We feel it
would hinder the development of diverse housing options, such as missing middle housing and lead
to displacement and gentrification of segments of the community.
 
Roberto Rey
Associate State Director, Multicultural Outreach
AARP Colorado


303 E. 17th Ave Suite 510
Denver, CO 80206
303-318-6763 Office
866-554-5376 Toll Free
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November 13, 2020 
 
TO: Denver City Council 
RE: The Denver East Area Plan 
 
AARP Colorado urges Denver City Council Members to pass the Denver East Area Plan as approved 
by the Denver Planning Board last month. Many of our 75,000 Denver members live on fixed 
income and a significant portion are renters.   
 
We support the Denver Planning Board’s decision to remove language recommending that that 
"single unit areas should remain primarily single unit." 
 
AARP is a strong proponent of age friendly, livable communities where residents of all backgrounds 
can thrive. The preservation and expansion of affordable housing options is a key component of the 
type of communities envisioned by the AARP Network of Age Friendly States and Communities, of 
which Denver is an early member. 
 
The Planning Board’s decision is in line with the long-range goals of Blueprint Denver to encourage 
affordable housing by permitting greater opportunities for the construction of “Missing Middle” 
housing that would be compatible with the unique setback, height and massing characteristics of 
existing East Area neighborhoods.  
 
A proposed amendment to reintroduce the language indicating a preference for the preservation of 
single unit housing would also increase the risk of gentrification and displacement of lower income 
residents from parts of the community (such as South Park Hill) that feature smaller houses on 
larger lots. These houses particularly at risk of being “scraped” and replaced with larger, more 
expensive single-family homes. 
 
As an age 50-plus membership organization that advocates for the interests of our over 670,000 
Colorado members, AARP feels the proposed amendment to the Denver Planning Board approved 
East Area Plan re-inserting a preference for preserving single unit housing is not in the interest of 
many older adults who struggle with rising housing costs.   
 
Thank you, 
 



 
 
Bob Murphy, AARP Colorado State Director 













From: ivan.london01@gmail.com
To: dencc - City Council; Weigle, Elizabeth K. - CPD City Planner Senior
Cc: Laura London; Herndon, Christopher J. - CC Member District 8 Denver City Coun; Kashmann, Paul J. - CC


Member District 6 Denver City Council; denvercouncil5@denver.org; District 9; District 1 Comments;
jamie.torres@denver.org; Clark, Jolon M. - CC Member District 7 Denver City Council; Flynn, Kevin J. - CC
Member District 2 Denver City Council; kniechatlarge; Mayorsoffice; Hancock, Michael B. - MO Mayor; Deborah
Ortega - Councilwoman At Large; Gilmore, Stacie M. - CC XA1405 President Denver City Council; Hinds, Chris -
CC Member District 10 Denver City Council


Subject: [EXTERNAL] Comment on Nov. 16, 2020 Public Hearing and Vote on Whether to Adopt the Draft East Area Plan
Date: Monday, November 16, 2020 11:09:53 AM


City Councilpersons and Ms. Weigle,
 
I am writing to comment on and support the proposed amended to the draft East Area Plan,
which the Council will vote on today.  My wife and I live in Congress Park in the East Central
Area, and we are very worried about the precedent that the Council would set for all of Denver’s
residential neighborhoods if the Council were to reject the proposed amendment.  Accordingly,
we respectfully urge the Council to adopt the amendment and add back into the EAP (at p. 39
Recommendation L6 of the current draft) the language and strategy that the Planning Board
misguidedly deleted on October 7, 2020:  “Single unit areas should remain primarily single unit.” 
 
We further hope, and here request, that the Council would include similar amendatory language to
the Zoning and Regulations Strategy Recommendation L6(A) in the East Central Area Plan (at p.
42) and its Congress Park plan (e.g., at pp. 237, 239, 241, 243).
 
Like the East Central Area and our Congress Park neighborhood, the East Area features
beautiful, historically significant, urban neighborhoods characterized and enriched by single-family
housing.  Unfortunately, and under the pretense of promoting affordable housing, the Mayor and
Planning Board have evidently pushed forward a multiyear campaign to drive families out of these
areas and neighborhoods by devaluing (and underappreciating) the importance of single-family
homes.  The campaign is demonstrated in both the area plans and the promotion of the “Group
Living” text amendments to the Zoning Code. 
 
We hope that the Council will act for Denver’s families, and will take steps to end this campaign
against them.  Adopting the amendment to the EAP and adding back the language that the
Planning Board removed on October 7 would be a step in the right direction, demonstrating that
the Council cares about Denver’s families—and wants to keep them in Denver.
 
In further support of this comment for the November 16, 2020 vote, I will also include the two
comments that we have submitted to the Council and Planning Board regarding the proposed
“Group Living” text amendments to the Zoning Code.  I understand that the area plans are
meaningfully different from the proposed text amendments.  But both the area plans and the
proposed text amendments are intended to further the campaign against single-family housing
and against Denver’s families.  I respectfully submit these further comments in furtherance of
urging the Council to act for Denver’s families.
 


***


From: Ivan London <ivan.london01@gmail.com>
Date: August 26, 2020 at 9:52:53 AM MDT
To: Laura London <lkvlondon@gmail.com>
Cc: Christopher.Herndon@denvergov.org, Paul.Kashmann@denvergov.org,
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dencc@denvergov.org, denvercouncil5@denver.org, district9@denvergov.org,
districtone@denvergov.org, jamie.torres@denver.org,
jolon.clark@denvergov.org, kevin.flynn@denvergov.org,
kniechatlarge@denvergov.org, mayorsoffice@denvergov.org,
michael.hancock@denvergov.org, ortegaatlarge@denvergov.org,
stacie.gilmore@denvergov.org
Subject: Re: NO to Group Living Zoning Code Amendment


﻿
Councilpersons, Mayor, Public Officials:


I am writing separately to submit as my public comment the comments we have
previously submitted to Mr. Webb and the Planning Board. I am strongly opposed
to the Text Amendment that would change the Group Living and related
standards.


We live in Congress Park.  We submitted public comment objecting to all proposed
changes that would relax household and group-living standards during the prior
comment period.  This comment builds on our prior comment, and we continue to be
against the City’s proposal to relax the household and group-living standards by
amending Article 11 of the Zoning Code.
 
First, the Comment Log demonstrates that the clear majority of the public comments
oppose the proposed relaxation of the household and group-living standards.  In the
media, those of us who care about our downtown Denver neighborhoods have been
characterized as elitist, racist, unsympathetic “NIMBY” complainers.  But it is
disappointing, incorrect and misleading for the City Council and Planning Board to
smear the downtown-neighborhood residents this way.  Even worse, the Planning Board
has continued this tactic on its website.  For example, in response to well-reasoned
comments that demonstrate a heartfelt disapproval of the proposal to increase the
number of criminals that reside near children in Denver’s residential neighborhoods, the
Planning Board has chosen to state, “Zoning shouldn’t discriminate based on type of
person.”  Of course zoning should not discriminate based on type of person.  Primarily,
Zoning Code Article 11 requires the Planning Board to “Promote continued economic
development while mitigating the potential for adverse impacts on surrounding properties, surrounding
residential uses and neighborhoods, and the physical environment.”  The residents of
downtown neighborhoods—including those who made public comments disapproving
the relaxation of the standards—care about this intent, and the Comment Log reflects
that care.  They have chosen to live in Denver’s already densely populated, diverse,
urban neighborhoods rather than homogeneous suburban neighborhoods.  It is
inappropriate and unacceptable for the Planning Board intentionally to mischaracterize
the well-meaning residents as bigots to delegitimize their earnest, meaningful and well-
reasoned concerns.
 
Second, the Planning Board has provided no evidence that the proposed relaxation of
standards will ensure relief to persons experiencing homelessness.  Denver’s downtown
residents are not preventing or trying to prevent the City from addressing and ending
homelessness.  Based on Denver’s experience—rather than abstract national studies—
there is no reason to believe that relaxing Denver’s household and group-living







standards in its downtown, residential neighborhoods will get “those experiencing
homelessness, trying to get sober or who have other special needs” into homes.  The
Planning Board provides no argument otherwise.
  
Third, emergent needs from the current COVID-19 pandemic further demonstrate that
the community needs healthy and safe residential housing.  The Planning Board cites the
COVID-19 pandemic as a reason  for putting more unrelated persons into houses
(indoors, in close proximity to each other) together.  That is unbelievable.  Instead of
being believable, the Planning Board’s recitation of COVID-19 as a basis for relaxing
household and group-living standards appears opportunistic.  And, in that regard, it is
embarrassing.  
 
The proposed relaxation of household and group-living standards will allow landlords to
prey on the upcoming wave of evictions and place more than five unrelated adults and
any number of relatives into each house.  The crowding will lead to additional COVID-19
illnesses and deaths in Denver.  It does not provide safe living spaces for children.  If
the Planning Board is being sincere in its attempt to address COVID-19, then it must
come up with a plan that will not allow predatory landlords to pack their rental units
with those who have become most vulnerable during this heartbreaking, incredible time
of economic instability.  Our most vulnerable, underserved persons deserve more from
the City.
 
 
Fourth, we are worried that the Planning Board and media have intentionally dropped the
community-corrections issues from coverage of the proposal to relax the household and
group-living standards.  And we continue to be troubled by the Planning Board’s
insistence that the proposal to relax the standards is about affordable housing when it is
really about the City’s inability to deal with its community-corrections troubles.  Among
other things, drug use continues to be a significant problem in Denver, and the City
Council and Planning Board should address it outside of this proposal.  The Planning
Board’s willingness to create hubs for criminal activity near children and schools in
Denver simply is not the solution.  The people of Denver said so years ago when it they
demanded a moratorium on new community-corrections houses in downtown Denver
neighborhoods.  Denver’s downtown residents are right to be worried about the amount
of transient community members that may have drug, criminal or sex-offender
backgrounds.  It is shocking that the Planning Board would willingly introduce known
adverse impacts to Denver’s children in their residential neighborhoods.  
 
Fifth, the current proposal neglects to meaningfully explain how this regulation would be
enforced, and it does not provide a funding plan for enforcement.  If the City will not
enforce its current household and group-living standards and must relax them (according
to the Planning Board), then why should Denver’s residents expect the City to enforce
even the relaxed standards?  Denver’s residents deserve more.
 
Sixth, to understand better how Denver enforces its current safe-housing regulations, we
respectfully request that the Planning Board post all of the safe-housing violations cited
in 2019 and, if any are available, 2020 on its Group Living website.  We are worried
(especially in light of the Planning Board’s own statements as reflected in our prior
comment) that the City does not implement true oversight of the household, group
living and other safety standards that are already in place.  And a refusal to police the







current standards is no reason to relax them.  Denver’s residents deserve more.
 
 Seventh, it is misleading for the Planning Board on its website to cite the State’s group-
home statute in support of relaxing the City’s household and group-living standards. 
That statute rightly focuses on providing the needed care for “persons with intellectual
and developmental disabilities,” “persons sixty years of age or older” and “persons with
behavioral or mental health disorders.”  It focuses on special classes of persons who
need special care; but even the Denver camping-ban case did not find that persons
experiencing homelessness are a special class of person, and the statute does not invite a
chaotic wholesale relaxation of household and group-living standards.
 
Eighth, we continue to be puzzled by Planning Board’s insistence that Denver should
aspire to the same futility in dealing with homelessness as its so-called “peer cities.” 
The “research on group living in peer cities” provides no explanation why this is a basis
for change in Denver, or how this aspiration would benefit Denver.  If the Planning
Board is holding out these “peer cities” as successfully ending homelessness, then the
Planning Board should also explain how these “peer cities” have ended homelessness.
 
Ninth, for reference purposes, I will restate our prior comment below and request that
the board completely answer all questions that were included in the INC ZAP letter
dated March 27, 2020 (https://www.denverinc.org/inc-zap-letter-to-andrew-webb-cpd/).
 
We are against the City’s proposal to relax the household and group-living standards by
amending Article 11 of the Zoning Code.
 
Here is our prior comment:
 
We are against the City’s proposal to relax the household and group-living standards by
amending Article 11 of the Zoning Code.
 
First, there is no good reason to relax the standards.  The primary intent of Article 11
(reflected in section 11.1.1.1(A)) is to promote economic development in Denver “while
mitigating the potential for adverse impacts on surrounding properties, surrounding
residential uses and neighborhoods.”  
 
The City proposes to relax the standards “to reflect the evolution of lifestyles” and
provide housing for vulnerable populations, not to promote economic development or
mitigate adverse impacts to residential uses.  The City’s Overview and Frequently Asked
Questions documents do not mention economic development at all, and provide only a
circular, conclusory statement that “treating eight unrelated adults living together
substantially differently from eight related adults living together does not result in
reduced impacts.” 
 
Further, the City’s Open House presentation undermines the argument that there is an
“evolution of lifestyles.”  According to that document, “89% of Denver households
contain just one or two adults – this follows national trends and is not expected to change
dramatically….  Census data shows there are currently approximately 72 homes with 8 or
more people in Denver.  We do not expect a major change in the way people choose to live
together.”  (emphasis mine).  The City’s own statements indicate that there is no
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“evolution” to address.  And they suggest instead that the City is merely catering to a
small group of persons who may be violating the current rules, but that the City has no
intent to enforce the current rules.  That is not good.  
 
Accordingly, the City has not shown a justification for relaxing the household and
group-living standards in the Zoning Code, or that its stated justification is reasonable.  
 
On the other hand, there are clear concerns that relaxing household and group-living
standards will result in “adverse impacts on surrounding properties, surrounding
residential uses and neighborhoods.”  The proposal would adversely affect single-family
neighborhoods in many ways, including:


increased crime,
increased noise,
increased traffic and resulting threats to children and other pedestrians and
bicycle-riders,
increased trash and vandalism, and
reduced parking availability.


For example, if the City permits more people to live in a constrained space like one of
Denver’s urban, residential neighborhoods, then there will necessarily be more traffic,
resulting in more threats to the safety of children in the neighborhood.  The City has
made no statements in its publicly available documents that it has any meaningful intent
to mitigate the potential for this and the other certain adverse impacts.  Sadly, the
proposal would surely reduce the likelihood that neighborhood residents—including
families in neighborhoods like ours, Congress Park—are invested in the long-term
successes of their communities.
 
The City’s publicly available documents waive off these concerns.  For example, the
City’s response to noise and maintenance concerns is that “Noise and maintenance and
other potential issues stemming from a larger household will continue to be governed by
the Denver Revised Municipal Code and will not change.”  Similarly, with respect
making the already-bad parking problems worse, the City says only that it will “find
solutions as problems arise.”  But there is no logical basis for ignoring these concerns or
just putting them off.  All the City has really said is that the City will not “evolve” its
zoning enforcement commensurate with its relaxed zoning standards.  That is not a
satisfactory explanation or outcome.  
 
Further, the City’s suggestion that it should relax the household and group-living
standards because other Western US cities have relaxed standards is also unpersuasive. 
The Peer Cities Table shows, for example, that “Most California Cities” do not limit the
number of adults in a single-family home, that Seattle allows 8 adults, and that other
West Coast cities (like San Diego) allow 6 adults.  But Denver should not aspire to be
like those cities.  Those cities’ “decades of misguided and faulty policies” have made
homelessness a serious problem, leading to “open-air drug markets in San Francisco,
crowded encampments in Los Angeles, and tent cities in Seattle.”  And California’s
creation of the “Rehab Riviera” has pushed families out of residential neighborhoods. 
We do not want Denver to model itself after these California and other West Coast
cities, which have collectively become the epicenter of homelessness and futility.  
 
Second, we simply disagree with the City’s statements that this proposal will not “give an







opening to unscrupulous landlords to buy up large houses and rent out rooms.”  That is
exactly what it will do.  This proposal will incentivize landlords to maximize their profit
per square foot without regard to long-term goals of neighboring homeowners who are
deeply invested in the quality-of-life in their neighborhoods.  And cramming multiple
people into shared spaces while purporting to help them has not provided a solution to
homelessness, it has just led to abuse of vulnerable populations.
 
Third, we understand that the Zoning Code also sets forth the City’s intent to
“Accommodate the special housing needs of segments of the resident population.”  Of
course, zoning codes should not (and cannot) discriminate.  And we applaud the City’s
attempts to address its growing homelessness problem by promoting affordable
housing.  But the City cannot pursue this intent by imposing adverse impacts on
surrounding properties, surrounding residential uses and neighborhoods.  And the
proposal to relax the household and group-living standards in the Zoning Code is
not really about affordable housing.  This proposal is really about enabling the City to
permit more halfway houses in its residential neighborhoods because (1) current zoning
limits new locations and (2) existing halfway houses are non-conforming.  The City
should be clear about its intent and the unintended circumstances:  we do not believe that
increasing the number of criminals that reside near children in residential neighborhoods serves the City’s
permissible intent.  It specifically disserves the City’s intent in Article 11 to mitigate the
potential for adverse impacts on surrounding properties, surrounding residential uses and
neighborhoods.  Despite their potentially well-meaning missions, halfway houses bring
criminal activity into neighborhoods.   That is why the City prohibited new halfway
houses from beginning operations in Denver residential neighborhoods a decade ago. 
That has not changed.  
 
The City’s publicly available documents do not reflect any serious intent by the City to
mitigate the certain adverse impacts that new halfway houses would have on Denver’s
beautiful residential neighborhoods.  Nor do they reflect how increasing the number of
halfway houses in Denver’s residential neighborhoods will serve the primary goal of the
community-corrections program, which is to improve public safety.  Yet anecdotally and
observationally, it appears that there is little funding in Denver for oversight of halfway
houses, and police do not appear to take seriously the current property-crime and drug-
crime problems in Denver’s central residential neighborhoods.  Deregulation is not an
acceptable substitute for promoting safe cities through policing.  The City has crossed
this bridge before as reflected in Zoning Code section 11.2.10.1(B).  But if the City
crosses back, then families will flee to the suburbs, which would only create more
socioeconomic challenges in Denver.  Essentially, the proposed amendments reflect a
changed value judgment by the City of Denver:  rather than seeking to keep families in
the City’s residential neighborhoods, the City now wants to relocate the City’s families
away from the City’s residential neighborhoods in favor of halfway houses.  This change
in values is saddening.
 
Lastly, we are concerned that the text of the proposed amendments to the Zoning Code
does not appear to be available through Denver “Group Living”
website, https://www.denvergov.org/content/denvergov/en/community-planning-and-
development/zoning/text-amendments/Group_Living.html, last accessed Feb. 26, 2020,
and https://www.denvergov.org/content/denvergov/en/community-planning-and-
development/zoning/text-amendments.html, same.  Our understanding is that the
proposed amendments will be available to review on that website “in late February/early
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March.”  The Planning Board absolutely should not take up or consider in any way the
merits of the proposed amendments until the effected communities have had a full and
fully informed opportunity to review the text of the proposed amendments to Article 11
and any other articles in the Zoning Code.


On Wed, Aug 26, 2020 at 9:41 AM Laura London <lkvlondon@gmail.com>
wrote:


 
My husband and I live in Congress Park with our three young children. 


There are too many changes in this single proposal providing little
opportunity for the impacted community to understand the impacts
holistically. We ask for you to vote NO to this Amendment.


The Planning Board has provided no evidence that the proposed
relaxation of standards will ensure relief to persons experiencing
homelessness.  We continue to be puzzled by the Planning Board’s
insistence that Denver should aspire to the same futility in dealing with
homelessness as its so-called “peer cities.”   If the Planning Board is
holding out these “peer cities” as successfully ending homelessness,
then the Planning Board should also explain how these “peer cities”
have ended homelessness. 
  
The proposed relaxation of household and group-living standards will
allow landlords to prey on the upcoming wave of evictions and place
more than five unrelated adults and any number of relatives into each
house.  It does not provide safe living spaces for children. Our most
vulnerable, underserved persons deserve more from the City.
  
The Planning Board’s willingness to create hubs for criminal activity near
children and schools in Denver simply is not the solution to correctional
facility demands.  The people of Denver said so years ago when they
demanded a moratorium on new community-corrections houses in
downtown Denver neighborhoods.  It is shocking that the Planning
Board would willingly introduce known adverse impacts to Denver’s
children in their residential neighborhoods. 
 
We are against the City’s proposal to relax the household and group-
living standards by amending Article 11 of the Zoning Code.


Thank you, 
Laura London


Ivan London


(o): (303) 866-0622



mailto:lkvlondon@gmail.com





(c): (405) 249-6691








From: Merritt Pullam
To: dencc - City Council
Cc: Sawyer, Amanda - CC Member District 5 Denver City Council
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Denver City Council East Area Plan comments for November 16th CC meeting
Date: Wednesday, November 11, 2020 1:59:04 PM
Attachments: Merritt Pullam Letter to Denver City Council for EAP 11112020.pdf


Attention Denver City Council Members,


Please see my attached comments for the East Area Plan discussion at Denver City Council
scheduled for Monday, November 16th, 2020.


I am not sure if I am able to attend the actual zoom call or not due to personal reasons. 


Thank you for taking the time to read my comments and also the opportunity you gave me to
get to know my community so much more by chairing the East Area Plan Steering Committee.


Merritt Pullam
 
Broker Associate
101 S. Madison St., Denver, Colorado  80209 
m 303.419.2622 | o 303.399.7777
mpullam@perryandco.com
corcoran.com


Each office is independently owned and operated.


WIRE FRAUD WARNING
Never wire money prior to verifying the authenticity and accuracy of ANY wiring instructions received during your
real estate transaction. To protect against wiring fraud of any kind, a printed copy of the wiring instructions may be
obtained AT the Title Company servicing your transaction.
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My name is Merritt Pullam. My wife, two children, and I live in the East Area near 10th and 
Leyden within the Montclair/Mayfair neighborhood. We have lived in our little bungalow for 15 
years now. Although I am not a native Coloradan, I have called Colorado home for more than 39 
years.



Before becoming part of the EAP Steering Committee, my civic experience included:
 President of Mayfair Neighbors Inc. RNO (Eudora to Monaco, 6th to Colfax) for 5 years
 Denveright Denver Moves Transit task force
 Upper Montclair Storm Water Basin Study Task Force
 BRT Task Force



Former Councilwoman Mary Beth Susman appointed me to the EAP Steering committee, and 
then she and Councilman Herndon nominated me to chair the Steering Committee. Developing 
recommendations for this plan and leading the steering committee was not a simple task. We 
have neighbors and businesses that depend on a solid vision for the future. My goal was to 
deliver the best plan possible so that my kids, our neighbors, and their children have the 
opportunity to thrive.



I want to say thank you to all who have contributed to the EAP:
 Fellow steering committee members
 Current and former city council members
 Community Planning and Development staff (Curt, Liz, and countless others)
 The various consultants who were hired to help and give input
 Denver East Neighborhoods First Unite and East Colfax Community Coalition and all the  



RNO’s in our neighborhoods
 And especially all of our neighbors and business owners who live, work, or rent in our 



area. The time you gave to attend meetings, send emails, or provide comments on 
various drafts was valuable and appreciated.



Our goal all along was to create the most equitable neighborhood plan and vision. Many on the 
Steering Committee dug deep and shared experiences that benefited the vision. I know I 
learned so much more about myself, my neighbors, and the city than I ever expected. 



We identified early on that the Steering Committee was not the most diverse group. We also 
learned that we were not reaching everyone in our community. I am proud of the work that 
CPD, the consultants, City Council, and the steering committee members did to expand our 
reach and to spark conversations with those who may not have felt like they were being heard. 
Direct-mailers were sent, focus groups created, community forums were set up, and most 
importantly time was added to the plan. It was important to do better, and I believe we did. 



The Steering Committee originally started with 14 members. Over time we saw members move 
away, some were not able to attend due to business or family obligations, and some dropped 
off the team. We ended our last meeting with a total of nine voting attendees, and our vote to 
advance our recommendations was 8-1. I believe this is a strong indication of consensus. Not 











everyone was able to get everything they wanted in the plan. We had to compromise and to 
focus on a plan that fit our community. Various neighbors and organizations were able to 
challenge our thoughts and ideas, which in turn allowed us to rethink our ideas and make our 
recommendations stronger and relate to our community. 



We all want safety, security, great parks close by, good reliable transit options, and access to 
entertainment. What we need more of is food access for everyone, reliable and close 
affordable housing, job security, and better education for our children and ourselves. I 
constantly thought about how our children will see the plan’s impacts twenty years from now. 
What will be their Denver? Did we capture what our neighbors and small businesses need in 
order to thrive? 



I am proud of this plan and the volunteer steering committee members with whom I had the 
pleasure to work. I ask that City Council approve the East Area Plan. I also challenge city council, 
as well as CPD, to not only approve this plan, but to continue to better it with your experience, 
knowledge, and ideas. The Steering Committee was asked in the beginning to help develop a 
toolbox to help build and strengthen our community. Let’s not stop adding more tools to the 
toolbox we helped create. Our community looks to you, our elected officials, to lead us through 
good and bad times. Right now, we need you more than ever to give a hand up to those 
amongst us that need more to truly thrive, knowing they will have housing, food, transit, 
employment, and a safe place to raise their children. 



Thank you.



Merritt Pullam
EAP Steering Committee Chair













From: Trina Seefeldt
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Denver East Area Plan
Date: Thursday, November 12, 2020 1:49:08 PM


Hello,
 
My name is Trina and I own a single family home in Mayfair (Hale).   I am writing to express my
strong support for increasing the heights of apartment buildings in the East Area, as a way to both
increase mixed-income housing as well to increase density and thereby decrease sprawl, which is
contributing to climate change (as people are forced to travel long distances to get to their jobs in
Denver).
 
The time is ripe to change Denver’s zoning laws to assist individuals whose incomes are not sufficient
to afford Denver’s current exorbitant housing costs.  This will help to increase equity as well as
decreasing stress levels of workers who currently have to commute close to an hour, or more, to
their jobs in Denver.
 
We can definitely preserve the “character” of our neighborhoods while still opening our area to
people who need more help in the housing arena.  I believe the “character” of this area is not only
due to it being overwelmingly single family houses, but due to our caring about our fellow humans
and approaching positive societal change with open hearts and minds.


Thank you,


Trina
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10
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From: East Fax
To: dencc - City Council; Herndon, Christopher J. - CC Member District 8 Denver City Coun
Cc: Schoultz, Amanda M. - CC Senior City Council Aide
Subject: [EXTERNAL] East Area Plan City Council Nov 16 Meeting
Date: Monday, November 16, 2020 1:34:49 PM


To Councilman Chris Herndon and Members of the Denver City Council,


My name is Tor Ericksen, and I am the owner of EastFax Tap located at 8001 East Colfax
Ave. With the pending consideration of the East Area Plan at tonight's City Council meeting, I
am taking this opportunity to share my experience as a small business owner on East Colfax.
For those that do not know the background of my location, it is the former Hangar Bar that
was closed by the City of Denver/Denver PD as a public nuisance in August 2018. After much
cleanup and renovation, we opened as EastFax Tap April 2019. We were so excited to keep an
80 year old establishment (90 year old building) on that corner and help clean up that part of
the community. After a long, arduous battle to change the culture that had been established by
our predecessor, we were finally seeing positive growth in our sales and clientele. February
2020 was our best month of revenue and we were excited that we had made it over the hump.
Unfortunately, we were ordered to shut down 2 weeks later due to COVID.
During the shut down, we were saved by the DEDO Small Business Emergency Grant. Had
we not received the grant money, our neighborhood small business most likely would not have
survived. The grant also gave us the opportunity to expand our outdoor area by an additional
1200 square feet to help with social distancing when we were finally able to reopen. I have
several colleagues in the bar/restaurant business that were not so fortunate and had to close
their doors permanently.
Honestly, at one point, I was terrified that my lifelong dream was about to crumble before my
eyes...that all of my hard work was for nothing. Then the grant money and the temporary
expansion permit came through!!


I support the East Area Plan for a lot of reasons. Mainly, because it calls for valuing small,
locally owned businesses like mine. Also, the plan values the diversity of the community.
Eighty percent of my regular customers live within fifteen blocks. We have definitely
established ourselves as the "Neighborhood Bar". Without the East Area Plan, there is a
greater chance that my small business will be pushed out of the community. Without the grant
money that the EAP paves the way for, the neighborhood watering hole would be closed.


Councilmembers, thank you for your time and giving me your ear.


Sincerely,
Tor Ericksen
EastFax Tap
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From: Curtis Haverkamp
To: dencc - City Council; Sawyer, Amanda - CC Member District 5 Denver City Council; Herndon, Christopher J. - CC


Member District 8 Denver City Coun; Weigle, Elizabeth K. - CPD City Planner Senior; Upton, Curt C. - CPD City
Planner Principal


Cc: denvereastneighborhoodsfirst@gmail.com; yimbydenver@gmail.com
Subject: [EXTERNAL] East Area Plan Feedback
Date: Sunday, November 15, 2020 9:35:54 AM


Hello All, 


I received your email addresses from the attached opposition flyer. My apologies if you are
not the appropriate contact(s). 


I want to email my support for increased density. One data point that stood out to me was the
very little increase in housing stock over the last generation. Affordability is important to me,
and I don't think conditions will improve until supply is greater than demand. 


My only concern is if upzoning were limited to the East Area only. We need to upzone all of
Denver together. Don't single out a particular neighborhood, and allow a greater expansion of
housing stock. 


Best Regards, 
Curtis Haverkamp
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From: Eric Hecox
To: dencc - City Council; sawyer@denvergov.org; Herndon, Christopher J. - CC Member District 8 Denver City Coun;


Weigle, Elizabeth K. - CPD City Planner Senior; Upton, Curt C. - CPD City Planner Principal
Cc: denvereastneighborhoodsfirst@gmail.com
Subject: [EXTERNAL] East Area Plan
Date: Monday, November 16, 2020 8:41:16 AM


Denver City Council Members and Staff


I am writing today to express my support for the East Area Plan.  I live in Park Hill and I am
sure you are hearing from a number of people opposed to the current draft of the plan.  I
support the plan.  It is well thought out, balances city goals with neighborhood goals,
advances a number of very important initiatives, and provides a vision for our area.  The City
went to great lengths to gather citizen input.  Although any one individual would want to
change aspects of the plan to make it perfect for them (myself included), I believe the effort
has resulted in a plan that does the most good for the most number of people.  I urge you to
support the plan.


Sincerely,


Eric Hecox
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From: Anthony Caravella
To: Herndon, Christopher J. - CC Member District 8 Denver City Coun
Cc: denvereastneighborhoodsfirst@gmail.com; dencc - City Council; Sawyer, Amanda - CC Member District 5 Denver


City Council; Weigle, Elizabeth K. - CPD City Planner Senior; Upton, Curt C. - CPD City Planner Principal
Subject: [EXTERNAL] East Area Plan
Date: Saturday, November 14, 2020 11:01:19 AM


hello chris, 


I believe you are my representative in the city council. I have attached pics of the flyer that
was left on my doorstep. as one of your voting constituents, and owner of multiple properties
in park hill, I want to let you know that i am 100% for the east area plan.


this entire letter sounds like a racist dog whistle to me. I'm just going to go through this letter
point by point.


as far as I can tell, these movements are 21st century redlining. they get a vocal minority
(almost 100% white) all upset over mis- and dis-information and they try to claim some
popular mandate.


I'm for brt, public transportation is a constant process of fundraising. that's how public transit
works.


what is upzoning? never heard of it. we live in a major metro area. the density always
increases. it needs to increase. we are having an affordable housing shortage. what are we
going to do, put them all in million dollar mansions? or are we going to make them commute
10-20 hours a week to their low paid jobs?


ok, we need more parks.


floods happen. we are investing in our storm water infrastructure, remember all the
construction at the golf course? I'm not sure what the argument is here.


I like bodegas. whoever wrote this grew up in a suburban area. I like smaller more specialized
stores. bakerys, butchers, dry goods stores (bodegas), delis. I have always found huge
supermarkets and superstores to be gross and takes money out of the community. I'm sorry,
kroger or the waltons do not need more of our money.


accessory units, come on, they are already all over the neighborhood. move on. see density
argument.


I have a traffic solution. all one-ways, every 3rd or 5th street is a pedestrian street. so...albion
NB, ash SB, bellaire NB, birch SB, clairmont is closed to through traffic and reserved for
pedestrian traffic, repeat.


close colfax to autotraffic. make a pedestrian thoroughfare with brt. isn't this why 13th and
14th are one-ways and 17th is a divided throughway? while we're at it, let's close 16th for
through traffic and make a pedestrian street.


upgrades come as density increases. I'm not sure what they are trying to say. in the last year I
have had gigabit fiber installed on my street, lead pipes replaced and the street repaved, plus
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all of the flood infrastructure. we have a major internet node in the neighborhood at Colfax
and clairmont.


yes...less parking, more use.


again, single-family zoning...the writer must be from the suburbs. I'm missing the point. seems
like a preference, not a universal truth that sfh are best.


I would say s. park hill is a complete neighborhood. seems to have more than enough
amenities. 


as far as I can tell, s. park hill has a healthy tree canopy. seems like the writer is just tossing
random arguments in here at this point.


permeability... max lot coverage... all buildings... 20 years...SMART? what?


eap and text amendments...this sounds like a conservative letter of the law issue and I don't
care. I'm liberal, I believe in the spirit of the law.


residential infill as gentle, sounds like a dog whistle to me.


illusionary promises...what? this is just noise pollution.


well there you have it. thanks for listening. I'm sick of all this dog whistle stuff. I would like to
be more involved, please let me know how I can help you out.


best regards,
tony
303.558.6226








From: Annie Levinsky
To: dencc - City Council
Cc: Weigle, Elizabeth K. - CPD City Planner Senior; Buddenborg, Jennifer L. - CPD City Planner Senior; Upton, Curt C.


- CPD City Planner Principal
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Historic Denver Comments on East Area Plan
Date: Thursday, November 5, 2020 8:48:49 AM
Attachments: East Area Plan Comments 11-4-2020.pdf


Dear Members of City Council,
 
Attached please find Historic Denver’s comments on the East Area Plan, for consideration by City
Council on November 16, 2020.
 
Thank you so much for the opportunity to engage in this effort and for the inclusion of several
strategies intended to encourage and foster the preservation of our built and cultural heritage.
 
Best,
 
Annie
 
Annie Levinsky
Executive Director
Historic Denver, Inc.
303-534-5288 ext. 1
www.historicdenver.org
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November 4, 2020 
 
Denver City Council 
1437 Bannock  
Denver, CO 80203 
 
Dear Councilmembers, 
 
I am writing to convey Historic Denver’s support for a number of recommendations in the East 
Area Plan, an area that is home to many historic buildings and homes.  We appreciate that the 
Executive Summary specifically calls out two important preservation goals, strengthening Colfax 
as a community main street by “making it easier to reuse existing buildings,” and “celebrating 
the architectural history of the East Area by encouraging the preservation of existing homes.” 
 
We followed the planning process and are aware that loss of architectural character is a top 
concern for residents in the East Area, and very much support the strategies that seek to 
address this concern, including: 



• L1- Ensuring compatible development on institutional sites within neighborhoods by 
prioritizing adaptive reuse, rather than demolition and new construction 



• L3C- Identifying the preservation of character buildings as a clear community benefit on 
the commercial corridors, namely Colfax  



• L4- Encouraging maintaining, rather than demolishing, existing older homes by revising 
design requirements to encourage renovations and additions.  



• L5- Revising zoning standards for new construction to be more consistent with 
neighborhood character by reducing massing and bulk  



• L6- Integrating compatible opportunities for missing middle housing when existing 
structures are preserved, which can mitigate pressure to demolish 



• L7- Creating new rules for high quality design and ensuring that buildings are good 
neighbors to adjacent homes 



• L-8- Preserving historic buildings in residential areas, through designation, incentive 
programs, and additional Discover Denver survey work. 



 
Our Discover Denver survey project has yet to complete work in the East area, as it had the East 
Central Area, limiting the current identification of Areas of Historic Interest or Areas of Historic 
Significance. We know there are a number of likely such areas remaining to be evaluated in the 











East Area and hope that the Discover Denver data will be considered relative to this plan during 
implementation. 
 
We are also keenly interested in Strategy PH-L2 now that the Johnson & Wales Campus is on 
the market. This provides an opportunity to implement Strategy L1 by encouraging reuse of the 
historic structures. We have already prepared an initial inventory of the site and noted that 
there are several significant structures as well as historic district potential. Such designations 
can also make the campus eligible for federal and state incentives that support such transitions. 
 
In terms of the recommendations for Colfax in particular we further support removing barriers 
to adaptive reuse, as studies like “Older, Smaller, Better” have demonstrated the tremendous 
economic, social and environmental value of reusing existing buildings in mixed-use districts.  
Broadening the support for small businesses (as suggested in E10), as well as fostering the 
unique cultural identities found along the corridor, will make the street more resilient over 
time.  A great example of this is the suggestion to reuse the motels in the East Area for stable 
affordable housing. We further support enhanced design standards to ensure larger buildings 
and we encourage further incentives for preservation of commercial structures, such as a tax 
rebate program for historically designated buildings, as was done for the Downtown Historic 
District.  This would have the added benefit of supporting small and local businesses. 
 
Finally, as noted in our comments for the East Central Area Plan, we do very much wish to be 
engaged in proposals for the National Register-listed parkways in the East Area, which are the 
defining attribute of the neighborhoods and cherished by residents citywide.  We believe it is 
possible to introduce mobility improvements to the parkways, such as protected bike lanes, but 
we worry about dramatic alterations such as the reduction in green space or width.  The 
parkways are not merely important as transportation corridors, but also to the cultural heritage 
and open space values of our community.   
 
We look forward to participating in the final adoption phase for the plan, and to working on 
implementation so that the historic resources of the East Area are thoughtfully preserved in 
support of the needs and goals of our community. 
 
Sincerely, 



 
 
 



Annie Levinsky 
Executive Director 
 
 
 
 
 
 













From: Ian Wallace-Hoyt
To: dencc - City Council; Sawyer, Amanda - CC Member District 5 Denver City Council; Herndon, Christopher J. - CC


Member District 8 Denver City Coun; Weigle, Elizabeth K. - CPD City Planner Senior; Upton, Curt C. - CPD City
Planner Principal


Subject: [EXTERNAL] I support the EAP
Date: Saturday, November 14, 2020 3:51:19 PM


Hi, I'm writing as a East Area homeowner in support of the EAP. I believe a city must change
to prosper and that transit and density are key to prosperity. I appreciate and support the work
that has been done on the EAP. I would also support more aggressive upzoning to allow for
more density.


Thank you for your work,
-ian


Ian Wallace-Hoyt
1260 Cherry St, Denver, CO 80220
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From: info@allindenver.org
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Position on East Area Plan from All In Denver
Date: Friday, November 13, 2020 10:23:44 AM
Attachments: All In Denver East Area Plan Position Nov12-20.pdf


Good Morning Denver City Council:
 
All In Denver is a non-profit advocacy organization that believes an equitable city is where all people
have the opportunity to prosper and thrive.
 
Attached, for your consideration, is a statement in support of Denver’s East Area Plan from All In
Denver.  While we support the plan, we do not support a proposed amendment to add back the
statement “single unit areas should remain primarily single unit”.  For reasons stated in our position,
we contend that this policy statement can perpetuate segregation in our city.
 
Thank you for considering our position and please contact me or any of our 17 board members listed
in the position statement for additional information.
 
Jami Duffy
Co-Founder
All In Denver
 
www.allindenver.org
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Statement in Support of Denver’s East Area Plan 
(Adopted by All In Denver Board of Directors 11-12-20) 



All In Denver is a non-profit advocacy organization that believes an equitable city is where all people 
have the opportunity to prosper and thrive. We are a membership organization that draws people from 
many communities in Denver, and touching many professional backgrounds—K-12 education, arts and 
culture, urban planning, affordable housing, community development and philanthropy.  



Nearly three years ago, after the adoption of Blueprint Denver, Denver launched the Neighborhood 
Planning Initiative to accelerate area-specific planning that help guides positive change in our 
neighborhoods as Denver continues to grow. Last month, All In Denver endorsed the East Central Area 
Plan, the second NPI plan to come forward after the Far Northeast Plan, which was approved by a 11-1 
vote on Denver City Council.  On November 16 the East Area Plan will make its way to final consideration 
and we urge Denver City Council to also approve this plan. 



The Proposed Amendment 



All In Denver supports the decision made by the Planning Board to remove this sentence from the East 
Area Plan: “Single unit areas should remain primarily single unit,” and we encourage Denver City 
Council to vote against an amendment to insert this sentence back into the Plan. 



The facts are that the East Area neighborhoods already have multi-unit housing scattered throughout—
duplexes, triplexes, four-plexes and more—but it’s being lost, because the zoning changed in 2010 to 
single unit and 2-units only. This is happening throughout the city, even while the need for these 
smaller, more affordable homes becomes more urgent. 



We are also concerned that this language is very subjective: what is “primarily single unit”—60%, 90%? 
What is “area?” A street, a block, the whole neighborhood? It is reminiscent of “Areas of Stability” and 
“Areas of Change” from the last version of Blueprint—words that were used to oppose all change in 
many neighborhoods. Similarly, we’re concerned that this language will be used by East Area 
homeowners to fight new housing of all types.  They will point to this sentence as grounds to attack 
rezonings and the addition of ADUs, secondary units, and all types of attached homes—again, which 
Denver desperately needs—because they are at odds with the “primarily single unit” feel of 
neighborhood “character.” This is how segregation is perpetuated. 



The heart and soul of Blueprint Denver is for our city to evolve with more inclusive neighborhoods and 
to guide land-use decisions through the lens of social equity.  This sentence is freighted with meaning 
that runs counter to those principles, it sets a citywide precedent for other neighborhood plans, and it 
will be mis-used to preserve the status quo and current housing patterns.  We encourage City Council to 
leave it out of the East Area Plan.  











 



 



There are many other reasons that All In Denver supports the East Area Plan, including:  
 
The COVID-19 pandemic has exposed social, economic, environmental and civic challenges that Denver 
must confront. Some of these challenges are immediate and require solutions today: homelessness, 
access to jobs and education, and safety net services.  Other challenges are long-range, such as planning 
our land use patterns to better accommodate more affordably-priced housing, better public transit and 
mobility alternatives, and policies that positively impact the environment. The decades-old 
neighborhood plans in East Area inadequately address affordable housing, inclusive neighborhoods, 
multi-modal transportation needs, or equity—omissions that are highlighted in the East Area Plan.  



Mobility & Transportation 
 
Denver’s transportation infrastructure is designed for and dominated by cars, contributing to air 
pollution and climate change. The East Area Plan takes some steps in re-imagining our street and 
sidewalk network, and making our public right-of-ways safer and more comfortable for everybody.  The 
East Area Plan also informs potential land uses and mobility improvements to complement the 15 and 
15L bus service on East Colfax—the workhorse of RTD’s regional transit system—and the future redesign 
of the corridor for bus rapid transit (BRT).  



Affordable Housing & Inclusive Neighborhoods 



The East Area Plan lays out a pro-active approach on housing to make East Area neighborhoods more 
affordable, more available, more accessible and more inclusive to a wider range of families and 
individuals.  The focus on gentle density—including policies that promote accessory dwelling units, allow 
apartments in larger homes, and channel greater density towards transit with incentive-based zoning—
will create more housing options, and relieve pressure on Denver’s neighborhoods that are most 
vulnerable to displacement and gentrification (including East Colfax). We also applaud the inclusion in 
the East Area Plan of strategies and policy recommendations to improve services for residents 
experiencing homelessness.  



Respond to East Colfax Alarms 
 
The voices of the East Colfax neighborhood have been particularly impactful in the East Area planning 
process, and those voices have shone a bright light on the existential challenges faced by residents and 
business owners in this neighborhood.  The East Area Plan has a 20-year horizon, and the vast majority 
of strategies outlined in the plan still await lengthy policy-making timelines.   But the East Colfax 
neighborhood’s immigrant and refugee communities; small, locally-owned and minority-owned 
businesses; and residents who are essential workers across the city all need immediate attention, 
services and investment.  All In Denver urges Denver City Council and City agencies to remain in dialogue 
with the East Colfax Community Collective, small business leaders and neighborhood residents on how 
to effectively direct and deliver resources that will prevent displacement.   



 











 



 



All In Denver Board of Directors 
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Kimball Crangle, Co-Founder 
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Jami Duffy, Co-Founder 
Tom Gougeon 
Ben Kelly * 
Will Kralovec 
Shontel Lewis 
Michael Miera 
Hilarie Portell 
Sue Powers 
Andrew Romero 
Brad Segal, Co-Founder * 
Kathleen Van Voorhis 
 
James Russell, Coordinator 
 
(* board members abstained from vote on 
position statement due to conflict of interest) 
 



















From: Mina Goldstein
To: dencc - City Council
Cc: Herndon, Christopher J. - CC Member District 8 Denver City Coun
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Support for East Area Plan
Date: Saturday, November 14, 2020 5:46:02 PM


Dear Denver City Councilmembers:
My name is Mina Ishida Goldstein and I am writing today to encourage the Denver
City Council to approve the East Area Plan.  I’m happily settled right off Colfax in the
plan area and I’m also a member of the East Area Plan Steering Committee.  I'm
raising my children here and my parents also live a few doors down while many family
and friends live close by.  We are a multi-racial, multi-ethnic family and love living
here on our diverse block with apartments, duplexes, and single-family homes of
different sizes with a beautiful array of neighbors.  I love my community and try to
volunteer as much as I can because I believe strongly in people and the need for
social justice.
Some of my main concerns are income inequality and segregation.  All of us,
residents and government, need to do everything we can now to house people and
reduce gaps.  Throughout the three-year planning process for the EAP, I have talked
to hundreds of people who are my neighbors, friends, family, contacts in the area and
the vast majority support the vision of this plan for more housing variety and
affordability, more equitable transportation and mobility for all, and adaptive and
creative use of spaces to create economic opportunities.   
Most importantly, the East Area Plan sets the tone for moving away from our city’s
history of restrictive zoning, suppressed and segregated housing supply, and ever-
increasing income inequality and wealth gaps, problems that have been around for a
while but have only gotten worse during this difficult pandemic. 
During the long planning process, significant accommodations were made to many
different neighbors and the plan has taken into account many different needs and
viewpoints.  I encourage City Council to approve the East Area Plan and look forward
to the Council and neighbors working together to quickly and thoughtfully implement
the plan so we can create more opportunities for all. 


Sincerely,


Mina Ishida Goldstein


1569 Eudora St.


Denver, CO 80220


303-908-5238
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From: Michael Schulman
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Support for east area plan
Date: Friday, November 13, 2020 11:34:04 AM


Hello,


I want to voice my support for the east area plan. I believe it will help sustain growing businesses and increase
affordable housing. I am hopeful that it passes.


Thanks,
Michael A. Schulman
1130 Pontiac St.
Denver, CO 80220


--
Sent from a mobile device
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From: Greg Barnes
To: Weigle, Elizabeth K. - CPD City Planner Senior; Herndon, Christopher J. - CC Member District 8 Denver City Coun;


Upton, Curt C. - CPD City Planner Principal; dencc - City Council
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Support for the East Area Plan
Date: Saturday, November 14, 2020 6:16:42 PM


Hello, my name is Greg Barnes. I live at 1551 Ivanhoe Street, which is in the South Park Hill
neighborhood. I have over fifteen years of professional experience in urban planning. I have
worked for Adams County government since 2015, where currently, I am a Senior
Development Review Planner.


I am writing to you today to share my support for the East Area Plan. I value the importance of
comprehensive planning and believe that the draft before you makes a superb effort to address
the more significant needs of the community as a whole. I am optimistic about Denver’s future
with the East Area Plan in place. I, please, ask you all to support this plan.


Thank you,
Greg Barnes


415-745-5255
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